
 

GOVERNMENT OF BELIZE 
MINISTRY OF NATURAL RESOURCES, PETROLEUM AND MINING 
H.M. Queen Elizabeth II Boulevard, Belmopan, Belize, C.A. 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Closure of Office on Wednesdays 

Belmopan. August 12, 2021. 11:30 a.m. 

The Ministry of Natural Resources, Petroleum and Mining hereby notifies the 

public that effective Wednesday, August 18, 2021, and every Wednesday 

thereafter, the headquarters of the Lands and Survey Department and Land 

Registry Department in Belmopan will be closed for service to the public from 

1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m., until further notice.  

The commissioner and team of the Lands and Survey Department urge the 

public to kindly take note and be sure to schedule appointments and visits 

accordingly. 

All other services including cash receipts will be available to the public.  

The ministry thanks the public for their understanding and continued 

cooperation. 

 

ENDS 


